Meeting with Sir Alan Beith


Present:	Alan Beith
		Phillippa Helme
		Katie Phelan

		Robin Butler
		Roger Dawe
		Christopher Foster
Richard Mottram
Peter Owen

Richard Mottram and Robin Butler outlined the BGI’s current concerns. The Government had been dismissive in relation to a number of sensible proposals from select committees for improving Parliamentary scrutiny – in particular the establishment of a legislative standards procedure, the setting up of a Backbench Business Committee and the proposal for a commission on the future of the civil service. Was there any prospect that the Liaison Committee would seek to take matters further?

Alan Beith said that the Liaison Committee was interested in pursuing the option of a parliamentary commission on the civil service. There was less enthusiasm about pressing for a legislative standards committee; the political reality was that it would be difficult for such a group to confine itself to technical issues rather than debate on the merits of government proposals. The government seemed resolutely opposed to the establishment of a House Business Committee, for reasons which were not clear. Good progress had been made on the Wright Committee recommendations before the last election and there had been progress, but that had now stalled. Some consideration was being given to “Wright 2” but it was not clear that a great deal more could be done before the next election.  The Liaison Committee remained committed to the overall approach of strengthening scrutiny and was considering how financial support to Select Committees could be reinforced.

In discussion the following main points were made.

· The operation of the House of Lords committee on delegated powers had shown that it was possible to have discussions on purely mechanical issues concerning legislation without venturing into debates on merit.
· Lord Goodlad had suggested that it might be appropriate to set up a Lords committee on legislative standards, perhaps with co-opted members from the Commons.
· Despite conflicting advice, it would seem there was no formal bar to Parliament’s setting up a committee on its own initiative, though resources to support it might be a problem.
· Although the establishment of a legislative standards committee was contentious, there was a good deal of agreement on the notion of a code of good practice. First Parliamentary Counsel had expressed the view that it would be helpful. Perhaps with some redrafting, the code set out by the PCRC could be recommended to Public Bill and other committees by the Liaison Committee as a basis for judging the thoroughness of preparation of legislative proposals.
· The BGI proposals to the PCRC had envisaged that, in order to facilitate consideration of the application of the code by committees, the Scrutiny Unit might be invited to produce factual reports based, where necessary, on inquiries of departments on the procedures that had been followed.
· Those Wright Committee recommendations that had been implemented had been a great success and had helped to reinvigourate debate.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The BGI was generally in favour of government proposals to improve the technical competence of civil servants. However, the case for a commission on the civil service went beyond purely operational issues (though these, such as the worryingly rapid rate of turnover, were important) into wider constitutional considerations. 

In conclusion, Alan Beith said that he would discuss with the Liaison Committee possibilities for making use of a code of legislative standards. He was interested in the idea of taking advantage of resources available to the Lords and would speak to Lord McNally about options for setting up committees.
